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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 
CAMELEY PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT 8.15pm 

 11th APRIL 2012 IN TEMPLE CLOUD VILLAGE HALL  

 

Templecloud.org.uk 
 
 

PRESENT: Councillors  Mr Hooper (Vice Chair),  Mr Dando, Mr Gough, Mrs Gray, Mr 
Hemmings , Mrs Parfitt, and Mr Welsford.  District Councillor Mr Warren and the 
Clerk, Mr Scutt. 
 
 

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  
 Cllrs. Mrs Harvey, Ms Atkinson (Chair) and Mr Hutchinson. 
 
2. DECLARATION OF INTEREST:  There were none. 
 
3. VILLAGE HALL/PLAYING FIELD 
 
Councillors Gough and Parfitt along with local resident Ken Bond reported back to 
the meeting as promised.  
 
The meeting was told that the group had identified four key objectives for the hall:- 

a) More efficient cost effective space heating  

b) To get the extension finished 

c) To provide a practicable area that could be used to site a bar 

d) To provide a kitchen that worked and that was bigger than the existing area 
 
A). The meeting was told that the most efficient and suitable form of heating for the 
hall would be that obtained from Bore Holes and that currently such a project would 
cost in the region of £41,000. It was noted that British gas would match fund up to a 
maximum 50% of the cost. It was unanimously agreed that Ken Bond would progress 
the matter further and would investigate the match funding and report to the May 
meeting 
 
B,C & D) A general discussion ensued and it was agreed that The Parish Council 
would be willing to back funding of £75,000 as long as this could be increased by 
additional funding through various grants available. The group agreed to fully 
research this. 
 
As Councillor Atkinson had in the past researched loans available to Parish Councils 
she would be asked to look into this again and if possible provide costs to the May 
meeting.  
 
The Village Hall Project group agreed to provide the Parish Council with a costed 
business plan. 
 
The meeting closed at 9.15pm 


